
 

 
 

Welcome to The Children’s Hospital School newsletter.  We hope you enjoy reading about all the latest news 

across all our settings, Willow Bank School, Magpie Learning Centre, Leicester Royal Infirmary and The Beacon 

Unit. 

 

 
 

  

    
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
It has been a really positive start to the new school year, with lots of activities going on and some brilliant 
lessons being delivered across all our sites. A huge thank you to the site team who worked hard over the 
summer holiday to transform different parts of the school, including some outside furniture, sunshades, 
and a new kitchen for Nicky. 
 
As you know, we had a visit from OFSTED last week to inspect the school. I would like to thank all the 
parents and students who completed questionnaires and who spoke to one of the inspectors during the 2 
days. They visited all 4 school sites and observed lots of great lessons and activities taking place. It was 
a tiring week for all of us, but I was extremely proud of the school, the young people and of course, our 
fantastic staff team. We were able to show what a wonderful school this is and look forward to the report 
being published at the beginning of November when we will share it with you. 
 
In September, we had a visit from the Department for Education Alternative Provision Unit who had heard 
about the school and asked to see what we did. They visited all the bases in 1 day and were very 
impressed, taking lots of ideas back to the DFE. We are proud to be recognised nationally for the work we 
do and often get visits from schools, local authorities, and other agencies from across the UK. 
 
For the next 12 months our school is taking part in a programme called ‘Growing the Top’ which is 
coordinated by Challenge Partners and specifically aimed at high-achieving schools. We will be partnered 
with a group of similar schools to share best practice and engage in high-level training opportunities so 
we can further develop our school. 
 
We strive to provide the same opportunities students would receive in any school, so it has been pleasing 
to see school trips going ahead, visiting workshops and our Year 11s completing work experience last 
week. There are some residential trips planned for later in the year and another group of students taking 
part in the Duke of Edinburgh award scheme. 
 
Each school site has its own Twitter feed so it is easy to see what is going on, wherever your child is 
based. It was good to meet those parents who could attend one of our MacMillan coffee mornings this 
term, and there will be other opportunities for you to attend events at the school in the near future. 
 
Many thanks to everyone for your support so far this term. I hope you have a wonderful half-term break, 
whatever you may be doing. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Stephen Deadman 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Drone days 
 
Sir whittle 
 
£50 for beacon 
 
KINDLES 
 
 

FUNDRAISING, GRANTS AND DONATIONS 

TESCO  MACMILLAN – 29th SEPTEMBER 

 

 

On Saturday 23rd September between 12pm and 1pm, 
100 Tesco stores hosted a lucky dip, with golden 
versions of the Tesco’s blue voting token. 
 
Anyone that found a golden token got the chance to 
choose a local school or community project to receive 
a £5,000 ’Golden Grant’, to be spent on equipment or 
healthy food.  We are delighted to inform you that The 
Children’s Hospital School was chosen at the 
Narborough Express Tesco store. 
 
The scheme is part of Tesco’s Stronger Starts. 

 

 

 

The Macmillan coffee morning took place on Friday 

29th September.  Thank you to all staff and students 

who spent time baking.  It was lovely to see so many 

families and community members join us.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

STUDENT DONATION 

To show his appreciation to Willow Bank, an ex-
student recently organised and performed in a charity 
gig and raised £72.65 for The Children’s Hospital 
School Leicester.  
 
A big thank you from the school for this donation. 

 

Willow Bank School – raised £240.10. 

Magpie Learning Centre – raised £20. 

The Beacon Unit also raised £105 through online and 

cash donations. 

 



MORE FUNDRAISING, GRANTS AND DONATIONS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM WILLOW BANK SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JEANS FOR GENES DAY – 22nd SEPTEMBER BOOKS2AFRICA DONATION 

LEICESTER HALF MARATHON AFTERNOON TEA 

 

Our lovely Administrative 
Co-ordinator, Sarah 
Willson, took part in the 
Leicester half marathon 
on Sunday 1st October, in 
aid of raising money for 
prostate treatment for a 
friend.  So far £20,423 
has been raised. 
 
Amazing achievement! 

RUGBY WORLD CUP 

NORTH WARWICKSHIRE &SOUTH 

LEICESTERSHIRE COLLEGE 

 

On Monday 11th September NWSLC did a virtual 
assembly to our KS4 students.  

They spoke about what courses the college offer, the 
support services and the various facilities at the 
different campuses. It gave the students an 
opportunity to think about their future plans.   

 

 

At the end of the last academic year three of our 
students who had been working towards their AQA 
Awards, finished the year by planning a special 
afternoon tea at Willow Bank.  They worked hard over 
two weeks to plan, cook and prepare afternoon tea for 
our Heads of School, our Catering and Business 
Managers, our Assistant Senco and the Chair of 
Governors. 
 
The students sent out invitations, organised the décor 
for the table and worked out what they wanted to cook 
and prepare for the afternoon tea. 
 
On the afternoon of Tuesday 11t July, the kitchen was 
buzzing with activity and plumes of icing sugar! But 
more importantly lots of fun, as mini-Victoria 
sandwiches were being decorated, scones prepared 
with jam (one student even made homemade jam) and 
cream and even special Scottish shortbread for our own 
Mr McDonald.  The Bread was buttered, fillings made, 
and a pot of tea prepared and just before 2pm the table 
was all set and ready for the invitees. 
 
The staff thought it was incredible and enjoyed the 
delights the students had put together, whilst the tea 
was consumed the students cleared up the kitchen 
spotlessly, as they always do.  Afterwards the students 
received wonderful praise that they all duly 
deserved.  The students doing the AQA awards have 
increased their confidence both in the kitchen and 
socially and it has been a pleasure to oversee. 
 

 

The Children’s Hospital School donated 20 boxes of 

books to Africa. 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff paid a £2 donation 
to wear their jeans to 
work.  This event raised 
£60. 

Our Business Manager and Premises Officer at Willow 
Bank School have been getting the school into the 
swing of the Rugby World Cup. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

NEWS FROM THE BEACON 

 

 
 

  

 

SCIENCE 

 

  

 

 

 

CALM TABLE 

LEARNING JOURNAL 

We have had a positive start to the new term at The Beacon. In science our young people have been looking at 
animal and plant cells and created 3D labelled diagrams.          

 

The theme for our Calm Table this week is Plants and Flowers. 

 

 

This term we have introduced our weekly Learning Journal, our young people have taken ownership of this and have 
been busy documenting and annotating work that has taken place throughout the week. This will be a visual 
representation of all the wonderful work that takes place here at the Beacon and gives our young people the opportunity 
to share this with visitors and the wider medical team. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM MAGPIE LEARNING CENTRE 

 

 
 
Messy Senses 
The Foxes and CHS groups have loved their Messy Senses sessions.  They designed and created their own mosaics 
and made both puffy and stretchy slime!  Everyone has challenged themselves to touch a variety of textures and the 
competition during the ‘What’s in the box’ game has been intense! 
 
Cooking 
All of our groups have enjoyed time in the kitchen this half term.  The Foxes made their own bread and designed 
adverts for it.  The Tigers have made pizzas, chocolate cake and cheese scones amongst other things and have really 
developed their independence in following a recipe and skills such as chopping and grating.  The washing up skills still 
need developing!  Our CHS group have cooked each Wednesday during their Uplift session and made Matilda’s 
chocolate cake on Roald Dahl Day, jam tarts for Harvest festival and Rice Krispie cakes for Rice Krispie treat day!! 
Students have been out in the garden, looking at the jobs that need doing before the Winter and tidying up after the 
Summer.  They picked lots of cooking apples and plums which students took home to make some scrumptious apple 
pies. 

Uplift sessions 
We have themed our Uplift sessions - creative Mondays, reading on a Tuesday and Thursday, baking on Wednesdays 
and ‘Get active’ Fridays.  Some amazing masks were made to celebrate the Caribbean Carnival, all students made a 
coin or gem to complete our ‘What do you treasure?’ display and decorated jars as part of the mid-Autumn Chinese 
Moon festival. 
 
European Day of Languages 
To celebrate European Day of Languages, students went to the local shops to purchase a variety of foods from 
European countries and our Tigers made their own tortilla pizzas to add to the collection. 
 
Forest School 
The Tigers have been busy in Forest School - taking part in a tree-hugging sensory activity in pairs in our local park, 
collecting leaves and completing some clay printing and using natural resources to make a star decoration. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROALD DAHL STORY DAY 

 

ART DAY – PATTERN DESIGN 

NEWS FROM LEICESTER ROYAL INFIRMARY 

 

 

We have had a great start back to the Autumn term at the LRI.  On Wednesday 13th September, many of our students 
took part in activities to celebrate Roald Dahl Story Day.  It was lovely to hear students and teachers talking about their 
favourite Roald Dahl book.  Here are some of our favourites: 
 

 
One of our students had lots of fun creating a sensory potion bottle after reading an extract from George’s Marvellous 
Medicine. After decorating the outside with stickers, she methodically layered the bottle with sensory items, for example 
feathers, beads, cotton wool, pom poms, buttons, gems and pipe cleaners. 

 

 

Our students have been learning how to create seamless repeat patterns using a ‘square tile repeat’. Thinking about 
the relationships between colour and shape, students learnt about the creative process of a pattern design and 
produced some fantastic pieces of work.   

 

  

https://twitter.com/HospitalSchoolL
https://twitter.com/HospitalSchoolL
https://twitter.com/HospitalSchoolL
https://twitter.com/HospitalSchoolL


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 NEWS FROM THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL SCHOOL 

 

 
BUILDING UPDATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Magpie students LOVE to learn outdoors.  So why not give them 
somewhere to sit down, relax and enjoy the lessons.  New outdoor 
seating installed, complete with parasols. 

 

 

The garden area at Willow Bank is 
already a tranquil space when you 
need to chill out during a hard days 
learning.  Our new swing seat is 
already proving popular with students 
at break, lunch and when they need a 
little ‘me’ time. 

 

Following the incredible gift of free plants 
in our Student External Dining area, the 
Premises Team at Willow Bank have 
installed a fabulous shade sail to improve 
the lighting.  It might also keep a little heat 
in when the days turn colder – fingers 
crossed. 

 

The Children’s Hospital 
School continues to invest in 
technology across all of our 
bases.  We have taken 
delivery of an interactive 
touchscreen TV at Leicester 
Royal Infirmary.  It’s even on 
a powered stand that moves 
up and down, so even the 
little ones can get their hands 

on the ‘big ipad’       

50 square metres of weed control fabric, 
15 metres of bamboo screening, 25 
metres of decking board surround, 7 
tonnes of gravel, 1 shade sail, throw in 
a few plants et voila!  One finished 
Outdoor Learning Area for our Willow 
Bank Science Department.  Furniture to 
follow. 

 

 

Who doesn’t love a new kitchen?  Willow 
Bank School Chef Nicky certainly loves 
hers.  Designed and installed in 
conjunction with Whitco Ltd, Project 
Managed by YMD Boon and delivered by 
Vision Projects.  Huge thank you go to 
Zoe, Mark & George for providing us with 
a facility that will cater for our students for 
years to come.  

 

Check out our new 
reception area at Willow 
Bank School, complete with 
softer lighting and plenty of 
greenery.  An extremely 
warm welcome awaits you 
every time you visit our 
school. 

 

Another exciting development at our Key 
Stage 3 base, Magpie Learning 
Centre.  During the summer break, two 
very small classrooms have been 
knocked together and kitted out as a 
fully functioning SCIENCE LAB.  This 
will greatly enhance the curriculum on 
offer at Magpie.  Let the experiments 
commence. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

TRIPS UPDATE 

RSPCA NATIONAL MEMORIAL ARBORETUM – 10th 

NOVEMBER 2023 

 

 

On Tuesday 19th September students went on a trip to the 

RSPCA (the largest animal welfare charity in the UK). The 

visit included a careers and volunteering session and a 

guided tour around Woodside Animal Centre, meeting 

some of the rescue dogs and cats available for 

adoption.  We even got to meet one of Woodside's former 

resident dogs up-close. It was such a lovely morning and 

both staff and students thoroughly enjoyed it.  

  

 

DEPARTMENT FOR EDUCATION VISIT 

MORE NEWS FROM THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL SCHOOL 

 

 

 

The school hosted a visit on September 11th 
for a representative of the Department for 
Education Alternative Provision policy unit.  
Time was spent at each of our 4 provisions to 
see how we support children with medical 
needs, either hospital inpatients or at one of 

our community Alternative Provision schools. 
 

 

 

 

WARWICK CASTLE – 21st NOVEMBER 2023 

 

COSBY YARN BARN 

The Children’s Hospital School took part in the A Million Dreams 
project for the Cosby Yarn Bomb.  We wanted to share the pictures 
with you from this display. 

   

  

As part of our Humanities curriculum and the enrichment 
and activities programme organised for our students, we 
will be visiting the National Memorial Arboretum, 
Staffordshire.  This trip is for Magpie Learning Centre 
students.  It is the nation’s all-year-round place of 
remembrance with almost 400 memorials nestled 
amongst over 25,000 trees.  The trip will involve observing 
the daily act of remembrance and visits to various areas 
in the arboretum as well as the Armed Forces Memorial. 

We are planning a visit to Warwick Castle.  The day will 
be all about promoting positive relationships and feelings 
of health and happiness.  It is also an opportunity for the 
students to relax after a busy start to the new academic 
year.  This trip is for Willow Bank School students. 
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Welcome back to the new academic year.  This is our first newsletter piece this year and an introduction 
to who the Governors of The Children’s Hospital School are and what we do.  
 
What is the role of the Governing Body? 
It is the Governor’s responsibility to oversee the school in three key areas:  
▪ Strategic direction 
▪ Robust accountability 
▪ Ensuring financial probity 
 
Governors bring a wide range of skills and expertise from their professional lives to the governing board, 
working together to provide independent oversight of the management and operation of a school, with 
the aim of improving the quality of education provided and raising standards.  
 
Governors meet throughout the academic year, at Full Governor meetings as well as Committee 
meetings.  These enable the Governors to be presented with regular updates about the school, as well 
as the opportunity to challenge school leaders.   In addition, Governors undertake visits across the 
school, meeting staff and students, and ensuring priority areas are monitored carefully.  Governors also 
enjoy visiting the school for social events such as MacMillan coffee morning and Christmas lunch! 
 
Who are the Governors? 
Lynne Folwell Chair of Governors 

Jill Townsend Curriculum & Standards Committee Chair 

Tony Jarvis Finance, Premises and Personnel Committee Chair 

Stephen Deadman Headteacher 

Christine Sullivan  

Tracey Lawrence  

Nikki Igoe  

Jo Parfitt  

Bryan Freeman  

Raj-Gill Harrison  

 

More details about the Governing Body can be found on the school website here. 

Contacting the Chair/Governors 
If you would like to make contact with the Chair of Governors, then please contact the school either by: 
▪ Emailing WBadmin@childrenshospitalschool.leicester.sch.uk, who will be happy to forward on your 
correspondence.  
▪ Write, using the Willow Bank postal address.  
 
 

We look forward to updating you with the Autumn Term’s governance in the next newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUTUMN GOVERNOR NEWS - WELCOME 

 

 

 

https://www.childrenshospitalschool.leicester.sch.uk/governors/
mailto:WBadmin@childrenshospitalschool.leicester.sch.uk


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
FAMILY SUPPORT WORKER CONTACT 

DETAILS 
Your children may be eligible for free school 
meals if you receive: 
 
> income support 
> income-based jobseekers allowance 
> income-related employment and support 
allowance 
> national asylum seeker support 
> child tax credit (providing you’re not also 
entitled to working tax credit and have an annual 
gross income of no more than £16,190) 
> the guaranteed element of state pension credit 
> working tax credit run-on – paid for four weeks 
after   you stop qualifying for working tax credit 
 
Applying could also help your school get extra 
funding through the Government’s Pupil Premium 
scheme. 
 
Visit: https://freeschoolmeals.leicester.gov.uk 

Free School Meals | Leicestershire County 
Council 

 

 
 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

2023-24 TERM DATES  

 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

YEAR 11 SUMMER 2024 

EXAMINATIONS  

 

Jayne Lister 

Family Support Worker - Children's Hospital School 

07961 397 364 

jlister@childrenshospitalschool.leicester.sch.uk 

Working days are Wednesday and Thursday 

Or contact 

safeguarding@childrenshospitalschool.leicester.sch.

uk 

 

The summer 2024 national exam 
timetable has now been published.  
Please use the QR code which will 
take you to the EXAMS page on the 
school website.  You will find the 
timetable along with other useful 
documents and guidance relating to 
examinations.  Further information will 
follow in due course. 
 
Contact:exams@childrenshospitalsc
hool.leicester.sch.uk 

 

And finally, WANTED . . . . . 

In cooking, we are desperate for any empty sweet tubs, ice cream cartons or new foil trays.  So, if you can bear us in 

mind rather than putting them in your recycling bins, you could send them in to Willow Bank School office, we would be 

most grateful.  

Many thanks 
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